
Ono Island Fire Protection Authority 
28491 Ono Blvd – Orange Beach, AL 36561 

Phone: 251-980-5152  –  Email: shannon@onoislandpoa.com 
 

September 27, 2019 

Honorable Charles F. Gruber, Chairman 

Baldwin County Commission 

312 Courthouse Square, Ste. 12 

Bay Minette AL 36507 

 

Dear Honorable Gruber, 

 

The purpose of this letter is to advise that Bruce Donaldson has resigned as a member of the Ono Island 

Water, Sewer and Fire Protection Authority effective August 19, 2019.  Mr. Donaldson’s place seat #3 

term expires March 1, 2023.  A copy of his resignation is attached. 

 

As a result, the Ono Island Water, Sewer and Fire Protection Authority hereby respectfully requests and 

recommends that the Commission appoint one the following individual listed below to fulfill the remaining 

vacant term of Mr. Donaldson. 
 

George Robinson “Robin” Swift, III 

30460 River Road 

Orange Beach AL 36561 
 

Attached for your review is a copy of the candidates resume.  The current members are confident that 

this candidate is well qualified and would be an asset to the Ono Island Water, Sewer and Fire Protection 

Authority. 
 

In conclusion, it is requested that this item be placed on the next earliest County Commission agenda for 

consideration and approval.  If you need additional information, please feel free to contact the Island 

Administrator and Assistant Business Manager, Shannon Harrison at 251-980-5152 or myself at 334-341-

3216. 
 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 

Very truly yours, 

Peter Stritzinger, III 
 

Peter Stritzinger, III, Chairman 

Ono Island Water, Sewer and Fire Protection Authority 
 

Enclosures: 

➢ Resume of George Robinson “Robin” Swift, III 

➢ Endorsement of the Board of Directors, Property Owners Association of Ono Island, Inc. 

➢ Resignation letter of Bruce Donaldson 




